Management committee AGM 2nd November 2012
Chairpersons Report.

Firstly an apology from me for not being able to hold the AGM in June/July as it should have been, this has been due to other commitments not least of which the Building Programme.

But what a year it’s been, at last years AGM on 24th June we were not able to even consider a start date but here we are approx 12 months since the ground breaking ceremony with the main construction completed and second fix poised to start. That said however we are still some way short of enough money to finish the work. The next stage is to raise funds to match the Grant available for the heating plant, this must be in and commissioned by the end of March or the Grant will not be paid, so we need £6500 by February to achieve this.

Necessary work has been undertaken on a limited basis to keep the site operable, fences, car park etc but this has been kept to an absolute minimum to keep all funds possible available for the new building.

Our Fund Raising stalwarts have been very busy since the last AGM to not only bring in the money but to maintain the profile of the project in the public eye, an event has been arranged and run on average every 6 to 8 weeks apart and this is an outstanding commitment by all involved in the running of all of these.
It is absolutely vital that every section and group get firmly behind each event which is organised and ensure that tickets are sold so each event is given the maximum opportunity to bring in much needed funds. Ideas from everyone are vital to make our events as diverse as possible to bring in people who would not normally support us.

We must all accept that fund raising is a priority for us all and no one will just hand over money to us, it’s our responsibility. Equally we must do everything possible to support our Fund Raisers as keeping things moving takes a lot of time and effort which requires our wholehearted backing. 
While we are awaiting funding to come in for the heating plant, painting can now be done, the ceilings are finished and first coat is on the walls, these now need a second and third coat and volunteers are now needed to do this, B & Q have offered 10% off paint and local builder has donated rollers and trays. If you want to do some painting contact me John Speak on 01430 879686 or 07949455576
The Next Fund raising events are:-

Late Night Shopping Thursday 6th December 5.30pm
Christmas Fair Saturday 8th December 10am to 1pm
Race Night 23rd February 2013 
Tombola prizes and help to run the stall required for late night shopping.

Tombola prizes, cakes and help for Christmas fair

Tickets need selling for Race Night along with Race and Horse Sponsorships prior to the night

Please contact your child’s leader with any of the above

A “Frog Hop” will follow these for a bit of a change and we will be contacting “Walkers are Welcome” for another joint venture, possibly a Barn Dance.
The support of parents and friends is vital to ensure the maximum potential of each event.

